
HOPTON CANGEFORD & STOKE St MILBOROUGH
PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk....Mrs J.James. School House, Hopton Cangeford, Ludlow. SY8 2EE

Phone 01584 823235

Email jennyj390@gmail.com

Parish Council Meeting Held on Thursday 4 February 2016

PRESENT.    Cllrs Bodenham, James, Vigar, Norgrove, Price, Whiteman and I.Powell.

APOLOGIES.   Cllrs Dahn, D.Powell and C.Motley.

The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

MATTERS ARISING.  The clerk was asked to contact Cllr Motley about the following,
1. No reply had been received from the Planning Office re., Bush Farm.
2. Tim Sneddon had taken details of the damaged road surface between Pel Beggar 

and High Leys Farm, also the layby at the Well on Stoke Bank which needs 
clearing. Nothing had yet been done to either.

3. Road Maintenance Contract.  Do we need to apply before a certain date, and how 
do we proceed now?

D.P.I.  Cllr Whiteman declared an interest in the Planning Application.

PLANNING.   2Storey Ext., Ripletts Farm. Cleestanton.   Mr R.Whiteman
            The P.C. Supported this Application.

OTHER ITEMS.     Website funding application had been sent to SALC. A total of 
£780.00 had been requested to cover the cost of a new computer/scanner and training for 
the clerk. This will enable the PC., to acquire its own website, to comply with 
Transparency Regs,.
Discretionary Housing Payments.   Letter read to PC., No reply needed.
New Audit Regs.  The PC decided not to opt out of the new regulations.

A.O.B.  Letter from M.Pate re meeting at Shirehall 10th Feb.  Cllr Bodenham is hoping to 
attend.
The clerk was asked to look through planning applications to find details of building 
works at Red Hall.
The clerk will send a letter to Severn Trent Water again, to request that the hedge around 
the pumping station is cut back.
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Financial   No Cheques required.

There was no other business and the meeting closed at 8.30pm
                        


